
M. A. Day Engineering, PC 
 

3 Van Wyck Lane 
Suite 2 

Wappingers Falls, New York 12590 
Phone: 845-223-3202 

Fax: 845-223-3206 
May 14, 2010 
 
Mr. Alec Ciesluk 
New York State DEC 
21 South Putt Corners Road 
New Paltz,  New York  12561 
 
Re: Summit Woods 
 Notice of Incomplete Application 
 WSA 11,200 
 
Mr. Ciesluk, 
 
In response to your Notice of Incomplete Application dated January 5, 2009, I offer the 
following responses: 
 

1. Public Water Supply Demand: 
 
A fourth production well was installed in March of 2009.  This well was analyzed by 
Ground Water Investigations, Inc. and a subsequent report was prepared by them 
dated April 2010.  The new well can produce 63 gallons per minute.  Therefore, the 
MDD for the project can be met with the two lower producing wells out of service.  It 
is my opinion that the additional production well satisfies the requirements of the Ten 
States Standards. 
 
2. The GWI report found in the appendices of the revised Water Supply Report 

includes a “Time/Drawdown” semi-logarithmic graph extended to 180 days. 
 
3. As you know, the Montage project to the west of the Summit Woods project had 

installed two wells and performed well tests on those wells.  The results of those 
tests indicate a good result.  That project was originally slated for 275 senior 
homes but has been downsized to 126 market rate homes.   LBG did the 
hydrogeological analysis for the Montage project and did not impact the wells on 
the Summit Woods project. 

 
4. Attached please find the “Permission to Inspect the Property” authorized by Mr. 

Gueron. 
 

5. The latitude and longitude is 41º32’58”N and 73º44’50”W, respectively for the 
proposed location of the discharge for the proposed WWTP. 

 
 



 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any remaining questions regarding this 
submission or this application. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
 
 
Mark A. Day, PE 
 

 
 
 


